
JL/CL PTA Meeting  
Thursday February 3, 2022 at 6:30pm  

Meeting Held Virtually on Zoom 

 
Attendance: 

X 

Co-President: 

Margey Vattiat  

Guest: 

  

Member: 

 

X 

VP - Communications: 

Josh Gavrich X 

Guest: 

Alfredo Solares-Vega 

 

 

Guest: 

X 

VP: 

Neely South X 

Member: 

Shannon Cain  

Guest:                                                   

X 

Co-President: 

Jackie McCloskey X 

Member: 

Dawne Novinger  

Guest: 

 

X 

Treasurer: 

Lisa Olson  X 

Member: 

Adrienne Crockett  

Guest: 

 

X 

Secretary: 

Odessa Conway  

Guest: 

  

Guest: 

 

     

Call to Order: 

The Board Meeting of Jennings Lodge/Candy Lane PTA was called to order at 6:34 pm by Co-

President Margey Vattiat. Due to school closure, the PTA Meeting was held virtually, online, with 

Zoom. Co-President Jackie McCloskey absended from board role to participate as an active voting 

member.

 

Principal’s Update:  

Vice Principal Solares-Vega presented: 

∗ Information on Kindergarten registration is available on the school website. Paper copies can be 

requested through the office. Registration is open thru 3/31. There will be a parent info meeting on 2/8.  

 



∗ The Leadership Team is working to incorporate Semana del Cariño & Amistad, a week of Kindness and 

Friendship planned for Feb 14 -18th. The team will submit a grant request for snacks/treats for students. 

 

∗ The OCSD Board may possibly vote to move the Todos Unidos Program from Jennings Lodge to 

temporary portable buildings on the Candy Lane Campus. More information to follow and can also be 

found on the district website. 

 

∗ Thank you to the volunteers who have been helping fill staff shortages at the school. If you are interested 

in volunteering, please contact the office. A background check and COVID vaccination are required. 

 

∗ The school has been experiencing staff shortages but thanks to volunteers they have been able to cover 

lunches and recesses. Some classes have missed their scheduled PE or music etc.  

 

Prior Meeting Minutes: 

January 2022  PTA Minutes were reviewed. 

 Minutes were approved as amended (below).  

Amendments: Page 3 spelling correction. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer, Lisa Olson, was present and reported reconciliation of the PTA checking and savings account.  

The PTA will need to issue a check for the Clackamas County Clothes Closet and to the Family Focus Forum 

(if still applicable). The PTA Board voted to approve a change to the grant request passed in January to 

include the cost of shipping for the PE Equipment. The PTA continues to pay for off-site storage.All budget 

reports are available for general review on the PTA’s website.  

 

Grant Requests:  

Two grant requests were submitted: 

1-  Request for $74.97 from Jeni Jimenez-Paez for student Paw prizes .  

2- Request for $79.95 from Moliann Berkner for The Teacher's Encyclopedia of Behavior Management. 

Lisa motion to approve both requests as presented. Motion passed.  

 

Fundraising and Events: 



Margey presented that the Bingo for Books cards were sent  home in student’s backpacks on 2/1. Students 

will return completed cards to the librarian by 2/10 for a prize. Josh and Margey participated in one of the 

school's morning meetings, held virtually, to introduce the students to the Read-a-Thon. Budget for Bingo 

for Books prizes will come from Enrichment Line item. Dawn was able to source donations from the OC 

Library and Friends of the Library. Read-a-thon prizes are still to be determined  

 

The PTA would like to provide treats for the Dia de Carnin on 2/18 - VP to submit grant request. 

 

The annual Oregon PTA conference will be on 4/23 and 4/24. Please let the PTA know if you are interested 

in joining. The PTA will pay for participation fees. Participants can choose break-out sessions to attend.  

 

The PTA will need to form a Nomination Committee, to organize the nomination for open PTA Board 

Positions. Nominations will be held in May, There will be a VP position, currently held by Josh and the 

secretary position, currently held by Odessa. If you are interested, please let the PTA know. A committee 

will be appointed in the PTA’s March 2022 General Meeting. 

 

Round table: 

VP Solares-Vega will follow up with April Albers regarding storage solutions for the PTA on campus.   

 

Close: 

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm 

 

Prepared by: 

Odessa Conway - Secretary 
 


